

CCDI PROVINCIAL MEETING

Humber College MINUTES October 28, 2010

1. Approval of Agenda

Approved by Ted Morrison; seconded by Karen Coffey

2. Approval of May 2010 Minutes

Approved by Trina Washington; Seconded by Lorene Stanwick

3. Updates/Reports

i) Treasurer's Report – Kelley Grant for Shanna Lecuyer

We are in good standing. Invoices handed to the representatives at the Provincial Meeting. CCDI will follow-up with regards to the AGM funds.

ii) Ministry Report – Taras Myhal

See Appendix A

iii) PAFC Report - Debi Turner

Included in Ministry Report above

iv) SASCC Report – Jacquie McLaren

SASCC has had its first year under its new terms of reference, meeting twice a year instead of three times year. One of their goals was to have a shared conference, sponsored under SASCC to bring operating and reporting committees together but a change in leadership has prevented this from going forward. Our SASCC representative will follow up on the status of the licensing exam request.

AGM Planning Committee Update for 2011 AGM – Options – Trina Washington At the last AGM in May, 2010, it was suggested we hold our conference in line with CAUCUS. It was also suggested we obtain the dates for Canadian Association of Disability Service Providers in Postsecondary Education (CADSPE) and perhaps have our AGM a day prior to their conference so members would be able to attend both. It was also suggested we have our conference the first week of November when the Geneva Centre for Autism has their conference. We could perhaps obtain speakers who are already in town at this conference at a much lower cost. We will continue to get feedback from the membership

It was agreed that ASD/Autism should remain our focus and suggested we partner with Autism Ontario. It was suggested we focus on going through continuing education – have a professional development workshop where members could receive credit for the courses taken at the AGM. The Chair will forward an email to the membership with respect to feedback on our next AGM.

vi) PACDI Update –Susan Alcorn-MacKay

prior to our next executive meeting.

It was suggested to bring forward to PACDI the following: The requirement for more resources for ASD and Deaf and Hard of Hearing.

The next meeting is on November 29, 2010. Should you have any further concerns, please direct through your CCDI Representative to bring forward to the executive.

vii) Update from ASD/Autism Meeting on Oct 27/10 -Karen Coffey/Joe Henry

There was good turnout for the meeting on ASD/Autism. Karen Coffey chaired this meeting. Attendees agreed to gather resources and Karen will forward to the list serve.

4. Other Business

i) SAWD - All - Discussion with Members

There was a brief discussion on allocation of funds for Apprenticeship. It seems most colleges are struggling with allocation of funds and most are paying for staff costs.

ii) Faculty Guidelines - Joe/all

It was agreed we should have the faculty guidelines updated and we will discuss further with the membership via the list serve.

iii) Laptop/Lapel Mikes

It was approved to purchase a laptop for the Communications Director and lapel mikes. **Action:** Kelley Grant to contact Microcomputer Science to obtain a quote.

iv) Direction of CCDI

There was concern expressed as to the direction CCDI was moving and that our accomplishments will be lost and the progress we've made stopped. CCDI accomplished funding for apprenticeship, LD, ADHD, reduced course loads for students with disabilities just to name a few and we continue to wait for SASCC's recommendation on the licensing exams. The issue of why meetings are not well attended could be due to preference for other self selected PD opportunities and budgetary factors.

5. Addition to Agenda

Update on Focus Groups

a. Mild Intellectual Disability (MID)

This continues to be the great debate as to whether or not it is a disability. The issue of students being accepted to college and their high school grades were modified continues to be a problem. Developmental disabilities appear to be rising. The term Mild intellectual disability may be reworded to Mild Delay (taking out the word disability) may indicate the students will not expect accommodations.

b. Mental Health

Mental Health issues are rising. Colleges are looking to the community for partnerships; getting good referrals and sharing research and information on a bulletin board of sorts was discussed.

c. Autism Spectrum Disorder (ASD)

The issue of making faculty members more aware of ASD was discussed. Behaviour in the classroom as well as how to handle group work was discussed. It was suggested to provide tip sheets for students and teachers. Some colleges have held Special transition programs for ASD students. There was an ASD meeting on October 27, 2010 with regards to best practices; how to support the students; and sharing information. Karen Coffey will be collecting information from other colleges and post to the list serve.

d. Apprenticeship

Many colleges are offering different levels of services with regards to apprenticeship. Some colleges are having a problem identifying the disability as these students do not have assessments, won't self-identify, and are only there for a short period of time. Northern College has a questionnaire they use and he will put on the list serve.

Appendix "A"

































